ONE CEDAR STREET
NEW YORK

April 29, 1943

Amon G. Carter, Isq., President,
The Fort Worth sStar-Telegram,
F'ort VWorth, Texas

Dear lir. Carter:

Thank you very much for sending me the
clippings from the Fort VWorth Star-Telegram giving
very welcome news that your son, Lieutenant Amon
G. Carter, Jr., heretofore reported missing, is
now known to be a prisoner in Germany.

Wnile I am sorry to here that he is 1in
Germany, nevertheless, it must be a great relief
to you to know that the lad is safe, and I con-
gratulate you upon receiving this confirmation Ifrom
the War Department.

I am taking the liberty of sending both
of these clippings to my son in Fomfret School,
Connecticut, who of course will be delighted to
know ol the good news that has come t©o you,

Very sincerely yours,




